TOWN BOARD MEETING

September 27, 2006

Special Meeting

PRESENT:
Councilpersons: Kevin Armstrong, Cheryl Boyd, Bruce Dolph, Supervisor John Meredith, Hwy. Supt., Walt Geidel, Town Clerk, Ronda Williams


ABSENT:


Luis Rodriguez-Betancourt

SUPERINTENDENT OF HWY. REPORT:

Superintendent Geidel reported that FEMA/SEMO and himself road most of the roads and he has reviewed the Project Worksheets that have been written so far.

Councilman Armstrong questioned as to whether or not the work must be completed before the Town receives the reimbursement. Geidel responded, “no!”

Geidel reported that work to be completed includes guide rails, re-seeding, headwalls, and riprap.

Geidel reported that East Oxbow received flood damage but instead of repairing the road, he would like to abandon it. The property owners have expressed an interest and he will follow up with obtaining letters from each owner.  Geidel reported that if the road is abandon he does not intend to plow during the winter.

Councilmen Armstrong and Dolph where in favor of the abandonment but would like the Town Attorney to contact the landowners.

Geidel reported that he has tried to get extensions on the DEC permits, but has not heard from anyone yet.

Discussion took place about the EWP Grant and Geidel believes that this would be 100% reimbursable. Supervisor Meredith suggested looking into this more and confirm the reimbursement amount. 

Geidel reported that the State Police have been checking the Town’s and contractor’s end dump trucks.

TOWN CLERK’S REPORT:

Presented the tentative budget along with the budget calendar to the board.

Presented the vegetative flood debris bid to the board. Only one bidder submitted a bid for the clean up of the vegetative flood debris.

RESOLUTION # 63

VEGETATIVE FLOOD DEBRIS BID

A motion was made by Councilman Armstrong, seconded by Dolph to accept the bid proposal submitted by Shaun C. Kane and Thomas H. Newman in the amount of $129,800.00. Vote 4 ayes, Armstrong, Boyd, Dolph, and Supervisor Meredith. 0 nays. Rodriguez-Betancourt – absent.  Motion carried

RESOLUTION #64

APPROVAL OF CONTRACTOR’S VOUCHERS

A motion was made by Councilman Armstrong, seconded by Dolph to approve the vouchers for payment as submitted. All in favor, motion carried.


H Fund
#33-43

$499,018.43

SUPERVISOR’S REPORT:

Supervisor Meredith reported on the FEMA Buyout Program.  There are currently 15 houses on the list between the village and town. Discussion took place about the procedures of the buyout and what the deed restrictions would be. Supervisor Meredith suggested holding off on a debate until the time gets closer. It would not be until late October to see who may qualify.

The Supervisor suggested changing the Public Hearing time to 5:45 p.m on November 14, 2006. The Board was in agreement. 

With no further business before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 6:45 p.m. 





Respectfully submitted,





Ronda Williams





Town Clerk
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